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OP DE
PUNKT.  

 ENGLISH VERSION VERSION FRANÇAISEDEUTSCHE FASSUNG 

LE COLLÈGE DES ÉCHEVINS, 
AN IMPORTANT INSTITUTION IN THE    
FUNCTIONING OF A MUNICIPALITY

Wednesday morning, shortly after 8 a.m. in the large 
hall of the municipality.
The responsible persons from the municipal secretari-
at, Marco Haas and Caroline Pellizzaro, have prepared 
the college of Alderman meeting. This time, there are 
no fewer than 40 points to discuss and decide upon.

The first part falls under the domain of the technical 
service, and therefore, the main person in charge, 
Marc Silverio, is also present. It concerns questions 
and proposals for renovations, authorizations, and 
other tasks submitted to the college of Alderman, 
awaiting a response.

The culture of discussion, that is, mutual listening, 
weighing arguments until reaching a consensus, is 
what counts now. An exercise that is exciting, but 
above all, constructive and ultimately very important 
because it is here in the body where the threads of the 
municipality‘s functioning come together and are in 
the hands of the college of Alderman.

SchéiFeierdeeg 

CSV KIELEN WËNSCHT IECH  
SCHÉI FEIERDEEG 
Mir invitéieren Iech häerzlech op eisen 

 NEIJOERSCHPATT  
SONNDES DEN 12. JANUAR 2025 UM 11 AUER  
AN DER KIELENER BUVETTE

Nous vous invitons cordialement à notre 

 POT DE NOUVEL AN 
DIMANCHE 12 JANVIER 2025 À 11H00 
BUVETTE DE KEHLEN

>>>



It is now time to take responsibility, given by the 
voters. This is an honorable exercise that should not 
be taken lightly. The best moments in such a college of 
Alderman meeting are certainly those when projects 
can be completed to everyone‘s satisfaction.

The author of these short lines has been in the college 
of Alderman of Kehlen municipality for 10 years and 
can confidently say that all the actors he has worked 
with so far had only the welfare of their municipality 
in mind. This must also be the prerequisite for enga-
ging in municipal politics.

At this level, it is definitely not about hiding and tal-
king around the issue but about dealing pragmatically 
with the challenges.

More than once, a strong coffee is needed to relaunch 
discussions when it comes to more difficult questions. 
A municipality must face the challenges caused by 
rapid population growth and the change in mentality 
regarding energy supply and sustainability that has 

existed for a few years, and it needs good staff and 
stable finances for that. This brings many and some-
times delicate discussions, and it is rare that we are 
done before 12 p.m. on Wednesdays.

The consensus-based results of these discussions can 
then be presented and submitted to the municipal 
council for the final vote. And that, dear citizens, you 
can experience live; so come and visit the municipal 
council on a Friday. We, the colleagues from the 
college of Alderman and the municipal council, look 
forward to seeing you!

In this sense, hopefully see you soon.

Felix EISCHEN
Mayor   

Den 9. Februar 2025 um 12 Auer organiséiert #team-
kielen e Paschtéit aus lokalen Produiten. Et gi Spiller 
fir Kanner organiséiert. RV: Buvette Kielen

Reservation : teamkielen@pt.lu oder 
621328370 bis den 02.02.2025

Den 9. Februar invitéiert #teamkielen op eng Paschtéit mat lokale Produiten.
Animatioune fir Kanner.

Le 9 février, #teamkielen organise une Bouchée à la Reine à base de produits locaux.
Animations pour enfants.

RV : 09.02.2025 11:30 AN DER KIELENER BUVETTE (PRÄIS/PRIX: 28€ ADULTE, 14€ ENFANT)
Reservation : teamkielen@pt.lu ou 621328370 bis/avant 02.02.2025

HAUSGEMAACHTE PASCHTÉIT
	 BOUCHÉE À LA REINE MAISON

>>>
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THE PÉCKVILLERCHERS-RUN

In 2024, the sports commission, newly appointed after 
the 2023 municipal elections, revived the Péckvillerchers 
Run.

Thus, on Sunday, April 28, 2024, the mayor gave the 
starting signal for the 8th Péckvillerchers Run. In total, 
250 runners dared to take on the respective courses, and 
the best received, as tradition demands, a Péckvillercher 
from Biwesch Usch. The president of the sports commis-
sion was very proud to present the medal to the winner 
among the men, Luc Scheller, a native of Olm and a 
former member of the sports commission. His 39 minutes 
and 29 seconds were not enough to beat the best time of 
37 minutes and 51 seconds set in 2013.

The sports commission is therefore proud to welcome 
very good athletes to Nouspelt and looks forward to 
every best time set.

The sports commission also aims to support and promote 
mass sports for young and old to convey the joy of move-
ment to children and adults. The Péckvillerchers Run in 
Nouspelt offers a great platform for children and adults 
who have not been doing sports for long to measure 

themselves against others for the first time. Therefore, 
children‘s races of 650 and 1300 meters and a run of 5.5 
km are offered. Some runners who were optimally prepa-
red by Run for Fun Kehlen for this day also registered for 
the 5.5 km run to participate in a race for the first time. 
New this year was the run with a dog over a distance of 
5.5 km.

The whole event takes place in a great atmosphere in 
and around Nouspelt and is only possible thanks to the 
help of the associations Dt Nouspelt, Run for Fun Kehlen, 
Fanfare Kehlen, Music Keespelt/Meespelt, Capoeira Keh-
len, and the many volunteer track marshals and cyclists 
who are willing to ensure the well-being of all runners 
on that day.

The date for 2025 is set, and the sports commission is 
looking forward to welcoming you on Sunday, April 27, 
2025, as a spectator or maybe as a runner.

Pauline VAN WISSEN
President of the Sports Commission
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#TeamKielen brings families and friends closer together 
on May 9th, taking them out into nature. Our Kielener 
Intejuegd is gradually becoming a tradition, and we are 
pleased to invite you to the next edition.

For the big and the small, the youngest among us and 
the oldest, the athletic and the comfortable, there is 
something for everyone, and with us, everyone finds 
themselves in laughter and fun. The focus is on cohesion 
during the self-created games, only then can one win as 
a team.

On a wheelchair-accessible course of about 4 km, we 
surprise you each year with new games that we conceive 
and build ourselves from recycled materials. The best 
teams are of course rewarded with cool gifts.

In the tent, we fascinate you with our 8x8m duck pit, 
where we enchant visitors each year with our world of 
treasure.

This year, you can look forward to a great drawing com-
petition in different age categories. To participate, you 
simply need to send your drawing (maximum A4 format) 
to the following address: Guy Breden, 8, rue Bramesch-
hof, L-8285 Kehlen. All drawings will be exhibited during 
our treasure hunt on May 9, 2025, and the winners will 
be announced at 3 p.m.

You can find all additional information on Facebook un-
der Kielener Intejuegd.

See you on May 9, 2025, for the Kielener Intejuegd 
2025.

 �Ech wëll Member ginn / Je veux devenir membre

Numm _____________________________________ Virnumm ________________________________________________________

Beruff_______________________________________________________________________________________________________

Gebuertsdatum ______________________________ Nationalitéit _____________________________________________________

Adress ______________________________________________________________________________________________________

PLZ ________________________________________ Uertschaft________________________________________________________

E-mail _ ____________________________________ Tel ______________________________________________________________

Den ______ / ______ / 2024

ZESUMME FIR EIS GEMENG

ENGAGÉIER DECH!MAACH MAT!

KIELENER INTEJUEGD

Äntwert un / Répondre : 
� CSV-Generalsekretariat: B.P. 826 
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